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Biology Dept. hosts international workshop for month

June 25, 1971

Biologists from universities and colleges throughout the United States and from several foreign countries will
assemble on the University of California, San Diego campus Thursday (July 1) for a mouth-long project titled
"Summer Workshop on Molecular Techniques in Developmental Biology."

The workshop, underwritten by a $41,455 grant from the National Science Foundation, will be under the
directorship of Dr. Herbert Stern, chairman of UCSD's biology department. Organization of the workshop was
supervised by Dr. Maarten J. Chrispeels, assistant professor of biology at UCSD.

Participants will attend lectures every morning which will touch on recent advances in the fields of molecular
and developmental biology. The lectures will also be open to the public. Lecturers include members of the UCSD
biology and chemistry departments, the UCSD School of Medicine, and five guest speakers from other areas of
the nation.

The 24 participants in the workshop will spend most of their time in UCSD's biology laboratories working with
UCSD faculty members on projects involving molecular techniques in developmental biology.

The participating biologists, selected from a long list of applicants by a UCSD committee, will represent
institutions throughout the United States. Among, colleges and universities represented are Yale, Brown, Kansas
State, Hope College, Michigan State University, Indiana State University, and the universities of Chicago,
Colorado, lllinois, Missouri, Minnesota, Hawaii and Oklahoma.
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